STATE AFFAIRS COMMITTEE
March 31, 1967

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, with all
members present with the exception of Messrs. Unruh, Boyer, Fribley,
Jelinek, McGill and Turner, who were excused.

Mr. Mikesic explained SB 399, explaining that it deals with
the existing Kansas City area compact authority created by the 1965
law, and would enable the Authority to exercise what they are
already doing but that it is not spelled out now that they can
contract with people to operate transportation authority; that
the federal government says it must be spelled out. He further
states that Missouri will have to pass it exactly the same way
and are waiting on the Kansas legislature. Mr. Buchele then
moved that the bill be recommended for passage. Upon second by
Mr. Rogers, motion carried unanimously.

The Chairman announced the schedule for meetings next
week, and especially that a hearing would be held on SB 387
Monday night at 8:00.

With regard to SB 326, Mr. Rogers explained it is just
a matter of bringing the language of the law up to date so far
as Kansas State University is concerned, and including Wichita
University. He then moved that the bill be recommended for
passage. Motion was seconded by Mr. Ford and carried without
dissent.

Meeting was adjourned.

MARGARET GENTRY, Secretary




